Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Sent: Thursday, July 21, 2016 11:27 AM

To: '‘Diane Heinze'

Cc: 'jrubin@portoakland.com’; 'Katherine.Brandt@arcadis-us.com'; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: Sampling data for Fuel leak cases RO0000010, Port of Oakland, GeoTracker Global

IDT0600101866 and RO0000187, Port of Oakland/ Nations Way Transport, GeoTracker
Global ID T0600100892, 651 Maritime St., Oakland

Hi Diane,

Please note that the two subject cases predate the GeoTracker database. Hence the following language is located in
both GeoTracker cases:

Not all historic documents for the fuel leak case may be available on GeoTracker. A more complete historic case file for
this site is located on the Alameda County Environmental Health website at
https://ehgis.acgov.org/dehpublic/dehpublic.jsp.

Additionally, the two subject cases are linked in GeoTracker.

I’'m surprised the data for the soil bores having the prefixes of SB-, BH-, and GP- were not identified by Jeff in the Port
case files, which | expect are more complete than those on the ACEH ftp and GeoTracker web sites. As a result, | was
anticipating more data being presented in the plume delineation report than | was aware of.

The follow are references to some of the missing soil bore data:

RO0000010 Case File:
TNK_WP 1994-02-23: ‘S’ and ‘Con’ data;
SWI 1996-01-30: ‘SB’ data.

RO0000187 Case File:
SWI 1995-07-26: ‘GP’ data.

| hope this helps.

Regards,
Keith Nowell

Keith Nowell PG, CHG

Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502-6540

phone: 510 / 567 - 6764

fax: 510 /337 -9335

email: keith.nowell@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm




From: Diane Heinze [mailto:dheinze@portoakland.com]

Sent: Wednesday, July 20, 2016 12:45 PM

To: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health <Keith.Nowell@acgov.org>; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health <Dilan.Roe@acgov.org>
Cc: Jeff Rubin <jrubin@portoakland.com>

Subject: Meeting at the Port (530 Water Street) on July 27 RO010 (Harbor Facilities Center)

Hi Keith and Dilan,

We look forward to our meeting next Wednesday. Dilan — do you plan to attend?

The purpose of the meeting is to review Keith’s June 20 letter to the Port (attached).

One question we have is in # 3 and #6, Keith refers to soil bores having a prefix of GP, BH and SB, and GP-5;
respectively. Jeff is unaware of any soil bores with these prefixes. Can you refer us to a site report which uses these

terms?

Thanks,
Diane



